
 
January 30, 2017 

 

 

Patrick O’Donnell, Clerk of the Legislature 

Room 2018 

State Capitol 

P.O. Box 94604 

Lincoln, NE 68509-4604 

 

 

Re:  Annual Report 

 

Dear Mr. O’Donnell: 

 

Pursuant to Neb. Rev. Stat. §4-113, the Department of Health and Human Services hereby 

submits its annual report for the most recent calendar year regarding compliance with Neb. Rev. 

Stat. §§4-108 et seq., including the total number of applicants for benefits and the number of 

applications rejected pursuant to such sections. 

 

 

Applications Received Applications Rejected 

 
453,015 

 
1,646 

 

 

Respectfully, 

 
Courtney N. Phillips, MPA 

Chief Executive Officer 

Department of Health and Human Services 


